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For there is one God, and one mediator 

between God and men, the man Christ 

Jesus; 1 Tim 2:5 A.V.  1611 

 Halito! Hello! 
 

     It’s that time of year again when the long, hot summer is almost over.  Fall is in the air!  This verse comes to mind, 
(Jer. 8:20) The harvest is past, the summer is ended, and we are not saved.  And yet, this year has been a time of labor 
and travel, a time of seeing the Lord save and restore.  It’s also been a time of strife in our nation concerning the Nov. 
election.  It’s been a time of heartache for those involved in wildfires and the hurricanes.  As we travel, I’m so glad we 
can claim this verse, (Prov. 18:10) The name of the LORD is a strong tower: the righteous runneth into it, and is safe.   
 

     The last newsletter had us heading for the west coast and Cowlitz Way Baptist Church in Kelso, WA.  The folks 
there are a blessing to us and have supported us for many years.  Pastor Dave and the church have been faithful to 
“keep the light on” in a place of deep darkness.  As we left WA, we knew we were running out of time because we had 
to be back in OK by the 1st week of September.  So, we made our way to New Mexico and the Navajo Nation to be with 
Grace Navajo Baptist Temple at Mentmore, NM.  There Daniel preached and we tried to encourage the Believers.  We 
love these people and always hate to say goodbye.    
 
     Upon getting back to OK, Elena had been asked to teach in the fall classes at the Baptist School of Native American  
Biblical Studies in Stilwell, OK.  About thirty women showed up nightly for classes on the Book of Ruth, Biblical 
Counseling, and Women’s Ministries in the church.  Such an encouragement to see Native’s working together and 
starting their own school where church members can come and take classes on certain topics.  The goal is to grow 
stronger Christians and stronger Churches.    
 
     After that we were asked to go back to NM and sing for the Memorial Service for Pastor Jimmy Walters, his wife, 
Rachel, and son, Davis, who all passed away in 2020 from Covid.  It was an honor to be asked by the family to help 
remember their loved ones.  They were remembered with great testimonies of having lived for the Lord.  (Rev. 14:13)  
And I heard a voice from heaven saying unto me, Write, Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord from 
henceforth: Yea, saith the Spirit, that they may rest from their labours; and their works do follow them.  
 
     In Oct, we were blessed to be back at Concord Missionary Baptist for a revival in Concord, AR.  Thank you for your 
faithful support.  We were able to bring Mrs. Shirley’s eighty-six-year-old cousin, Ken, with us and it was such a 
blessing to have family close by.  From there, we went home only to have our A/C and heat unit go out (the 1st night 

of the fall it dropped to the 30s       ), but, Lord willing, it will be repaired in a week or so.  As this is wrapped up, we 
have more meetings coming up, the Native Men & Women Bible Conference, homecoming meetings, and other 
services, so even though fall is here, there are still fields to work in.  Please help your missionaries pray that the Lord 
of the harvest would send forth laborers into HIS harvest.  The harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few. 
    
Thank you in Jesus’ Name,  

In HIM, The Higginbothams; Mrs. Shirley, Elena, and Daniel 
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